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Dr. Hees and his colleagues have now 
introduced a promising method for enhanc­
ing the growth of M. Teprae in thymecto­
mized and irradiated nlice. I hope that the 
resistant strains of M. Teprae will be furth er 
inves tigated by this new method. I hope 

also that Dr. Hees will not only assess th t' 
growth of the res istant bacilli by counting, 
but also, by using histopathologic methods, 
will determine the pathogenicity of the 
resistant bacilli in the immunologically par­
alyzed mice. 

CLOSING REMARKS 

Dr. Shepard. In closing the Leprosy He­
search Conference we of the Leprosy Panel 
want to thank all of the participants for 
making this a successful meeting. We are 
deeply indebted to speakers from outside 
of the field of leprosy for having con­
tributed so much time and cffort out of 
their already busy schedules. We owe a 
special debt to our foreign participants for 
having traveled so far; international travel 
is rapid now, but it requires the ability to 
withstand close confinement and to go 
without adequate res t. 

Our hosts for the meeting, the staff of 
U.S. Public Health Service Hospital in San 
Francisco, have provided us with admi­
rable facilities for the meeting. The Office 
of International Hesearch of the National 
Institutes of H ealth has done its usual fin e 
job in setting up the meeting and arranging 
travel. 

In planning the conference it was appar­
ent to us that the relationship between 
sulfones and AI. Teprae had now become a 
rapidly developing fi eld that needed sum­
maJY and discussion. The sulfone symposi­
um was therefore arranged and we hope to 
publish the Proceedin gs as a supplement to 
the INTERNATIONAL JOURNAL OF LEPROSY. 
Dr. Waldemar F. Kirchheimer of the U.S. 
Public Health Service Hospital at Carville 
has kindly offered to reconstruct the discus­
sion from the recording tap2s that have 
been taken during the meeting. 

In the course of the meeting we were 
pleased to discover that the field of immu­
nology of leprosy has now begun to de­
velop in a promising way. The develop­
ments in immunology and chemotherapy 
lend an aura of optimism to the field of 
leprosy research, a fi eld where significant 
advancements have sometimes come at dis­
couragingly slow rates. 


